Minutes of the MVCC PA Executive Board

December 5, 2003 
Approved  Feb. 5, 2004
1.
Approval of 11/03/03 minutes:




Motion:




1st Mike Sewall




2nd Gene Militello




Carried unanimously.

2.
President’s report

a) Election congratulations

President Searles has sent out congratulations to recently elected local legislators along with packets providing information about our endorsement activities on their behalves.

b) NYSUT holiday party (12/18/03)

NYSUT has invited active members to the party. Ellis extended the invitation to the Executive Board and committee members.  Partygoers are asked to bring a new unwrapped toy for Toys for Tots.

c) Dinner in honor of Joe Griffo  (12/4/03)

Pres. Searles and Mike Sewall attended.

d) NYSUT meeting regarding VOTE-COPE (12/1/03)

The PA will receive an award because our average contribution per member is over $10 per month.

e) Grievance Committee appointment

Pres. Searles acknowledged the great contribution of Dennis Rahn to the PA. Further, Dennis has been most helpful in the transition as he leaves his role as Chair of the Grievance Committee. Jim Henck our NYSUT Labor Relations Specialist will also help with the transition. President Searles recommended the appointment of Margaret Partyka to the Grievance Committee. When the Committee meets next week, they will elect a Chair.

Motion: To appoint Margaret Partyka to the Grievance Committee:



1st Sam Drogo



2nd Gene Militello



Carried unanimously.

f) Millennium Project

President Searles and the President of the UTA have sent letters to president Shafer and Superintendent Lowenguard, respectively, to point out that the unions are not being given opportunity to participate in the planning process. To date, Pres. Schafer has acknowledged the letter from Pres. Searles and offered to attend a meeting.

g) New York Teacher coverage once again

The PA received coverage in on its participation in the NYSUT Community College Conference in New York Teacher: a story with photos about a presentation by Pres. Searles on union building and a photo of Steve Getchell at one of the sessions.

h) Correspondence:  

The PA received a thank you letter from President Schafer for the PA donation to the food at the Gala celebration.

3.
Treasurer’s report


Treasurer Mike Donaruma gave an interim report. (See attachment.)

4.
Committee reports

a) Community Outreach

Chair Luther Reidel reported that he has made arrangements for the end of semester social for Dec. 15 at Valleyview Country Club. It will be connected to a food drive for the Utica Community Food Bank. Steve Getchell is co-ordinating the food drive. 

b) Internal Communications

Pres. Searles provided a report from 2nd VP and Chair Cynthia Villanti:

· The following are a summary of proposed changes to the Constitution and By-laws: 

1) Change the name of the Political Action Committee to the Political Outreach Committee to avoid any confusion about it being a PAC and to be consistent with the name of the Community Outreach Committee.

2) Add the position of Benefits Fund Chair to the Executive Board.

3) Give voting privileges to the immediate past president.

4) Follow the NYSUT recommendation to add one non-PA member to the audit committee. The Chair shall remain a member of the Association.

Motion to accept the proposed changes and take them to the membership for a vote:

1st Sam Drogo

2nd Mike Sewall

Carried unanimously.

The notification to members will go out in PAnorama, and the vote will take place at the January luncheon.

· Norma Chrisman and Cynthia Villanti have been updating the PA website. Officers and committee chairs will be able to use the website to e-mail the membership, the Executive Board, and committee members.

c) Member Services

· 1st VP and Chair Gene Militello reported that new hires have been contacted about membership.

· Plans for the January luncheon were discussed.

d) Political Action

Chair Mike Sewall reported that he has asked the membership to send letters of congratulations to their newly elected county legislators. He will provide PA stationery for the purpose so that legislators can see that PA members are their constituents. 

6.   Adjournment by general consent.

ADDENDUM

There was a vote by e-mail approving the expenditure of VOTE-COPE funds for the following:

1. Cost of lodging and meals for one night in Albany for Ellis Searles to attend SUNY Day lobbying on 2/3/04 in Albany following a NYSUT meeting of community college and local presidents on 2/2/04, which is also being held in Albany.

2. Contribution of $200 to get out the vote effort of the Oneida County Local Presidents Council for the K-12 budget votes in May as a solidarity building initiative for the PA.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie B. Czarnecki, PA Secretary

